
Meeting Minutes 
Senior Sub-Committee of the Recreation Board Meeting 

Friday, January 23, 2015 
Senior Activity Center, 100 Campus Drive, Portsmouth 

 
Members Present:   Carl Diemer, Chair; Judy Bunnell; Nancy Novelline Clayburgh; Cindi 

Shanley, Todd Henley; Maureen O’Leary, Ron Poulin 
Absent:    Diane Share, Kory Sirmaian 
City Staff Present:   Rus Wilson, Recreation Director; Brinn Chute, Senior Services 

Supervisor 
 
 
Ms. Chute facilitated a conversation surrounding the top priorities for the Doble facility for 
the subsequent creation of formal recommendation to the City Manager and City Council 
from the Senior Subcommittee. 
 
Chairman Diemer requested that a draft memo be written up outlining the committee’s 
priorities and summarizing potential programming. The memo will be shared via email and 
edited in time for the following meeting on February 13. 
 
Chairman Diemer broke from protocol to allow a member of the audience to speak.  
 
Next scheduled meeting: 
Friday, February 13 at 5:00 at the Senior Activity Center. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
Brinn Chute 
Senior Services Supervisor 
 


